
ARUNDEL TOWN COUNCIL WORKING GROUP REPORT: 

 

EXTERNAL COMMUNICATIONS 

The Group 

The External Communications working group has largely discontinued regular meetings, and each meeting 
is triggered by a communication opportunity. The Town Events Manager has effectively joined the group 
since much of the communication has been coverage of events in the town. 

 

What Has Been Done? 

Purpose Progress 
1. To develop and implement a strategy for 

communicating the goals that the Council 
is pursuing and the progress that is being 
made to  
(a) Arundel residents,  
(b) those opinion formers outside of 
Arundel who can support the Council in 
achieving its objectives. 

• Good press coverage as been 
achieved for many of the events and 
projects that the Town Council has 
arranged or been involved with during 
the last year.  

• Detailed ‘diary reviews’ have been 
published quarterly in the Bell.  

• This has been supported by letter box 
drops (Covid Vaccination 
arrangements, Community Awards, 
A27 Bypass consultation) 

• Social media (ATC, Arundel Sussex and 
Love Arundel sites) and the website 
have been used extensively. 

•  This has been enhanced by the use of 
high quality photography. 

2. To consider and improve the non-verbal 
messages that influence the way in which 
the Town Council is e.g. the Town Council 
stand at the Farmers Market. 

• The Council Farmers Market stand 
now communicates the activity of the 
Council and the range of activities 
with which it is involved. The banner 
and the table top displays have both 
added colour and vitality to the stand.  

• A similar effect has been achieved by 
regularly updating the colour 
photography behind the bars of the 
Town Hall.  

• Whilst we would not immediately 
think of them as communication 
channels, the improvement to the 
Grant application form, the design of 
the Jubilee Grant application form and 
the new Farmers Market gazebos are 
also communicating a smarter and 
livelier organisation. 

3. To optimise the Town Council website • There is much more to be done, but 
we are posting news more regularly.  



• However compared, for example, to 
the Love Arundel website, our Council 
website is difficult to navigate. 

4. To encourage appreciation of all positive 
aspects of Arundel life. 

• There are good things happening in 
Arundel, and in our PR and 
engagement with residents we are 
trying to raise awareness of this. 

5. To ensure that all published materials and 
the website are legally compliant, and 
that all communication emanating from 
the Council is accurate, fair and honest. 

• This is an ongoing objective for the 
working group. 

6. To support other working groups with 
their communication objectives 

Some work has been done on behalf of the 
Environment working group, A27 Arundel 
Bypass and Farmers Market, Arundel-Ford 
pathway and Cleaner Arundel working groups. 
This is an area that can be evolved. 

 

Some examples of recent work 

A selection of articles from the local newspapers over the past 6 months 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 



Most recent article in The Bell 

      

A27 Statutory Consultation Flyer 

      

 

 

 



Farmers Market Stall 

 

Banner Artwork 

 

Mock up of stall (with the addition of a new fitted blue tablecloth) 

 



New banners on homepage of website 

 

 



 

 

 

 


